
 
 

August 11, 2003 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 11th day of August, 2003, in the conference room of the County Office Building by 
Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and 
those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
 
Members Rhonda Hall and George Skinner were absent. 
 
Others present were:  Tammy Howard and Paula Roberts. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of July 28, 2003, and there being no 
additions or corrections, Bill Graves moved that the minutes be approved.  Denise Heavner 
seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Bill Graves moved, seconded by Dorinda Harvey, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriation: 
 
                  a.   From Highway General Maintenance & Operation, SA2, 
                       $50,000.00, to Highway General Capital Outlay, SA3. 
 
                  b.   From General Government, Maintenance & Operation, R2, 
                        $12,386.00, to Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 
 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Krohmer called for miscellaneous discussion and the Board discussed the move 
that will take place while the County Office Building is under renovation. Saundra DeSelms, 
County Treasurer, was concerned about what address she needed to put on the tax statements.  
Several things were discussed as far as the space needed, desks, phone lines, computer 
hookups, and additional outlets. The time it will take to move was also discussed. 
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Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk, asked that all Officials, give her a list of all of the employees 
that drive county vehicles.  She would like to have the ones the Officials say are exempt on 
one side and the non-exempt on the other. 
 
Ms. Harvey also added that the Tax Conference is scheduled for September 8, 2003. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Dorinda Harvey seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 


